Mr. Arthur Cato, The State of Texas House of Representatives, Austin, Texas.

Dear Mr. Cato:

Please accept my most humble apology for the oversight in not thanking you for your letter of April 28 enclosing a resolution passed unanimously by the House of Representatives concerning my son, Amon Junior.

To be perfectly frank, the resolution was sent to me in New York at that time and when I returned to the city, it was left in my brief case until I was preparing to leave the city again, and I am hastening to express this belated appreciation for your thought in sending this instrument to me. Meanwhile, I have written to the Speaker of the House and asked that he express to the members my deep appreciation in connection with this beautiful gesture.

With best personal regards, I am

Sincerely,

AGC .SB